Dear Friends

I know it has been said, but I will say once more, not only the church but the community of Warminster is indebted  to the Rev. Heather for her ministry and care, and I am sure with me, you wish her well in her retirement.

Perhaps you have been shocked at the devastation and destruction we have witnessed over these past weeks and months the earthquakes which have been reported in Haiti, Chile and China; total destruction of towns, villages and infrastructure. But how well nations of the world have responded to meet the needs and enable people to rebuild from the rubble ;but the rebuilding of families can never be completed, with so much loss of life.

Earthquakes are no respecter of persons, countries, class, creed, colour and fabrication. For all mankind’s engineering skills, when nature decides to demonstrate its power, we become insignificant and are no match for it; Once again proven in this gulf oil well disaster.

Yet within the Christian church we are witnesses to a power not natural but Heavenly, the Holy Spirit made evident in the hearts and lives of people for centuries; Unseen yet available to the individual the church and community. You and me, we can have this Holy Spirit power by reaching out and letting the Holy Spirit reach in. Let us seek ways for the Holy Spirit to work within us as we meet on Saturday the 10th July with Derek and Michele Gard as enablers in our thought process

Finally let us be praying for one another, for there are those of our fellowship who, indeed, need much prayer.

Catherine joins me in sending you Christian love

Yours sincerely,
 Norman.
GARDENERS’ WORLD LIVE - 16 June 2010

An Ode

 

A day trip out to Birmingham   which started bright and fair;

It didn't take us very long - two hours (+) we were there.

We parked the car and headed in for we were "V.I.P's" -

we found the lounge which was for us, the Programme sure to please.

A cup of coffee spurred us on, the site was oh, so wide!

But all was well, for each were given an NEC Show Guide.

We quickly found "Floral Marquee" crammed full of plants and flowers:

we could have spent all of our cash as well as many hours,

for stalls displayed so many blooms - sweet peas, delphiniums, roses,

the scent that wafted through the air was such a thrill for noses!

It wasn't long before I found a plant or two to buy:

a clematis, geranium and something new to try.

The plants now safely in the "crèche" we had a bite to eat;

Replenished, then we wandered round -"Show" gardens were a treat.

And then at 4 we headed in, for Alan was the star.

We sat entranced as he displayed some plants from near and far.

The time flew by and he was gone, we had a cup of tea

another stroll around the stalls and it was time to leave.

A great "day out", some lovely plants now grace my flower bed.

I will not let my V.I.P status, go to my head!

So "Thank You" for your lovely gift, the day was such a pleasure:

the chance to view some lovely flowers and see a "National Treasure"!!  (Alan Titchmarsh)

 

Heather
Heather and David Morgan will be opening their garden at Meadow View, Wylye Rd, Hanging Langford, on Saturday 24th and Sunday 25th July, 2 – 5 p.m.

(no dogs please!)
Admission £3 to include a cuppa and cake

Items for sale; Bric-a-brac etc - Donations of cakes & buns welcomed

In aid of Warminster & District Food Bank

 and Hope & Homes for Children

What is the Vision Day?

On 10th July two worship leaders, Michelle and Derek Gard, have been invited to help us as a church to see God’s plan for us for the coming years. They will come on Saturday 10th and use prayers, activities and discussions to help us plan together.  We will have coffee, tea and lunch during the day and finish at about 4pm.  On Sunday 11th they will lead our worship.  Michelle and Derek know our church very well because they have both led worship and development activities with us in the past. 

Why do we need a Vision Day?

We have had Vision Days in the past organised by each of our ministers.  When a church is at a point of change it is important to pause and reflect together to find out what God wants us to do.  We are not a social club with a committee that makes all the decisions through an annual general meeting.  We are a Christian body of people who pray to find God’s path for us, all of us, in each of our places worship.

What has changed for us that makes this an important time to reflect and ask for God’s guidance?   To begin with our church has been redecorated and we could now start thinking about how to use our building to make it a central place of meeting for members of Warminster who never usually come onto church premises, especially while the Assembly Hall is being renovated.  Also, there is a new building complex starting across the road from our church building.  Do we want to think about God’s message of love to the people moving in there?  Our minister, Heather, has just retired.  How are we, as church people, going to take on some of the roles that she played in our Christian community?  In numbers that means that we have one minister fewer than we did this time last year.  How will this affect our ministry team and do we need to support Norman and the others in some way? How are our current ministries working and do we need to examine their work collectively or in small groups (Evening Fellowship? Sewing Group? Friendship Group? Prayer Group? House Groups?) Can we already hear God telling us about new plans and new ideas for carrying his message of love into Warminster? Then this is forum to share these plans so we can pray together. 

God knows our future and God knows how we are going to move forward as a church.  But we need to discern God’s plan with prayer and with sharing together. The Vision Day is the perfect opportunity to come together as the Christians of the United Church to find our next path.  Please pray about your involvement in this day and set it aside for God if you can. 
Church Family News                             
Thanks:   We thank Heather for all she has done for us in her 10 years as minister here.   We wish her a well earned rest and are pleased that she and David will still be a part of our church family. We look forward to enjoying more of her musical talents!

Welcome:   We were delighted to meet Dazzling, Zenobia and Augustin’s baby son, who will be baptised by Heather on 15th August. We are also pleased to welcome Matilda Buaben , Zenobia's mother, who is staying with them to enjoy looking after Dazzling, her 8th grandchild.
Welcome also to Rudolf Glover who is based at Battlesbury Barracks, with the 3rd Yorkshire Regt.

On the move:    Pat Ford has now moved to London, to live with her daughter, (Margaret Edwards has her address if anyone wants to contact her).   Jim and Molly Blackwell are settling in to their new home in Crawley, West Sussex, as you will see from their letter

Membership;    Molly Giles has decided to relinquish her membership, and is worshipping at the Baptist church in North Row as she is able to walk there more easily. We are sorry to see her go but wish her happiness. 

 Birthday Greetings:   Belated, to Roger Miller who was 70 years young on 19th June  and to Owen Blake who will be 89 on 14th July. Owen has been unwell recently and our best wishes and prayers are with him and Cobby. 
  Your prayers are asked for:   Lillian Ashwood and Len & Joy Kibby unwell at home and for Peggy Griffiths in a nursing home. Also for David Dodge who is awaiting chemotherapy treatment. David thanks everyone for their prayer support 

Greetings from Crawley

We can’t believe we’ve been here a month already!

It’s been a hectic time but we are settling in gradually. Crawley is a pleasant town, we love the house, the neighbours are friendly and it’s good to be so close to our children and grandchildren – but we do miss our friends at George Street United Church.

We would like to thank you for all the friendship and fellowship you’ve shown during our 10 happy years in Warminster.  If ever you find yourself fog, ice, snow, ash – bound at Gatwick, instead of jetting off to the delights of Hawaii or the Maldives, remember we are only 3 miles away; we would be glad to show you round the charms of Crawley instead!

Our telephone number is 01293278829

With all our love Molly and Jim Blackwell 

Many Thanks to all who helped and supported during Christian Aid week, 

We raised:

Coffee Morning


£150

Bread and Cheese lunch

£130

Envelopes



£557.76

Donations



£   30

Total




£867.76                                                 June Laird

Final total raised by Warminster Churches £6,607.03.

Coffee Mornings
· January:
Robin Hood Ministries


£150

· February:
Smile Train




£225

· March:
Traidcraft – Big Brew


£200

· April:

Tienti Rinaldi Community Uruguay
£180

· May:

Christian Aid



£150

· June:

Mary & Martha Retreat


£122

· July:

NCH Action for Children

· August:
Send a Cow

· September:
Warminster Food Bank

· October:
Christmas ‘Shoe Boxes’

· November:
Wessex Heartbeat

Coffee mornings are usually on the 2nd Saturday each month but because the Vision Day for the church is on 10th July the NCH Coffee Morning  has been moved to  the following Saturday 17th July.
Help Needed!!

 Please, can you be one of a group to help arrange the flowers at the Harvest, Christmas and Easter Festivals?

I am hoping for a group of 3 – 5 people (not necessarily ladies) who would arrange vases, baskets etc with appropriate flower for the occasions. You don’t have to be an expert, just like putting flowers together. Most of you already do this for Sunday services, so it wouldn’t be much different. The cost of the flowers comes out of church funds on these special occasions.

Audrey Spurr and Ivy Seabrook have shared their gifts of flower arranging with us for many years, and we are very grateful to them, but the years have caught up and they are not able to do so any more.

If you would like to help in this way, or if you have any queries to talk over, please see me as soon as possible.

Thanking you in anticipation of many willing hands.

Margaret Edwards
Services for July & August

4th July: 
10.30 a.m.

Douglas Colborne from Calne

11th July: 
10.30 a.m.

Derek & Michele Gard from Calne

18th July: 
10.30 a.m.

Jacky Williams from Westbury

25th July:
10.30 a.m.

Clive Illman from Trowbridge

1st August:
10.30 a.m.

Isabel Sears from Steeple Ashton



6 p.m.

Rev Norman Price – HOLY COMMUNION

8th August:
10.30 a.m.

Eric Clifford from Semington

15th August: 10.30 a.m.

Rev Norman Price – HOLY COMMUNION

22nd August:
10.30 a.m.

Pauline Tiller from Steeple Ashton

29th August: 10.30 a.m.

Roger Simmonds from Budleigh Salterton

***************************************************************
 11th July:
6 p.m. 

AREA SERVICE at Melksham United Church

 to celebrate the Ordination of Revd. Alison Morley.

***********************************************************
Dates for your diary
15th August: Church meeting

3rd October:    Harvest Festival service followed by Lunch 

Churches Together in Warminster

Our church needs to have one extra representative at this association.  I am already a representative and one of the perks of the job has been hearing about interesting events that don’t always get into the church notices.

In May I was able to attend a free event in Salisbury organised by Wiltshire Churches Together which was a series of talks and discussions about new vision for church worship.  This was a great opportunity to listen to lots of other churches talking about successful ideas (and unsuccessful ideas) they had tried.  It was a really pleasant day, friendly, inspiring, no pressure, no note taking, free tea and coffee all day and a great bookstall from Sarum College.  
The new plan for CTW is that instead of business meetings looking at treasurer’s reports etc late into the evening, new informal meetings over cups of tea and cake, meals and away days are being organised! There will be 3 a year (one lunch meeting, one evening tea meeting and one away day) where CTW people will pray together for unity and harmony and share interesting news from our churches. The next informal meeting will be on 29th September at 6p.m to 7.30 p.m. at Ivy House (cup of tea & cake) In October there will be a business meeting (discussing Christmas Carols in the Mall and things like that) which I will attend, but if you are interested in supporting Churches Together why not join as a praying representative at the informal meetings? 

Let me know if you want to come along.                     Karen Woollard
WEDNESDAY FELLOWSHIP

A year of interesting and varied speakers and activities comes to an end on July 7th when the AGM will be held at 26 Norridge View (starting 7p.m.) At this meeting the committee for the next year will be appointed and plans made for the future programme of events.

The new programme will start on 8th September, 7.45 p.m. with a talk and slides:

BIRDS AND BUTTERFLIES 
by TINA and DAVE TOWNEND

This meeting will be open to everyone, visitors and friends welcome

St Lawrence Church   





 PRAYERS FOR PEACE

Did you know that every Monday at 12 noon a group of Christians meet for prayer at St Lawrence’s Church to pray for peace? We have been asked if individuals for United Church would be willing to commit to join them once a month to show our support for peace during this time of war in Afghanistan.

Garrison Church of St Giles

At the Churches Together meeting this month Rev Adrian from the Garrison Church shared with us about the problems for army families during this time of war. One of the ways we can help support the outreach that St Giles church is doing would be by attending their Wednesday Holy Communion followed by Ploughman’s Lunch. This is held at St Giles at 12.45 pm every Wednesday. Some Warminster Christians joined St Giles on Wednesdays during Lent but may not be aware that these lunch meetings are every week.

May today be all you need it to be. 
May the peace of God and the freshness of the Holy Spirit rest and abide in your thoughts, rule in your dreams and conquer all your fears. 
May God manifest Himself today in ways you have never experienced. 
May your joys be fulfilled, your dreams be closer, and 
your prayers be answered.

